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Senator DeFrancisco Participates in Groundbreaking Ceremony for

Capital Improvement Project at Pine Grove Middle School

JOHN A. DEFRANCISCO June 6, 2014

On June 5, 2014, Senator John A. DeFrancisco participated in a groundbreaking ceremony at
Pine Grove Middle School in East Syracuse.

The “Greener, Greater Grove” plan includes renovation of approximately 118,000 square feet of
the building with an addition of roughly 12,000 square feet. It includes specially designed
Learning Zones and a Learning Commons as well as auditorium space.



